
FiLEverizori'^ Shannon L Freedlund 
Manager
State Government Relations

205 N. Michigan Avenue, Suite 700 
Chicago, IL 60601 
shannon.brown<®veri2on.com 
(312) 894-2349

May 17,2019

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal, Secretary 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 10th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215-3793

RE: Verizon Access Transmission Services: Tariff No« 2
Letter of Compliance - Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI

Dear Ms. McNeal:
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Pursuant to Ordering paragraph 8 of Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s (“PUCO”) 
May 1, 2019 Entry in Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI, MCImetro Access Transmission Services 
Corp. d^/a Verizon Access Transmission Services ("Verizon Access") submits this Letter of 
Compliance affirming its compliance with 47 C.F.R. §51.911, requiring competitive local 
exchange carriers to set intrastate terminating switched exchange access rates no higher than the 
carrier’s corresponding interstate rates no later than July 1,2019.

Verizon Access’ Ohio intrastate switched access rates currently cross-reference its 
MCImetro Access Transmission Services Corp. d^/a Verizon Access Transmission Services 
Tariff Fee No. 1 for default terminating switched access rates. Accordingly, Verizon Access’ 
switched access rates are already in compliance with FCC requirements.

Please date stamp and return the extra copy of this letter to me in the enclosed self- 
addressed stamped envelope. If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me 
either at (312) 894-2349 or shannon.brown(gverizon.com.

Respectfiilly submitted

Shannon L. Freedlund 
Tariff Manager 
Verizon
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